City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – May 15, 2012
Attendees:  Gary Baldwin, Dale Fessenden, Paula Wendorf, Nicole Guilfoy, Doug Stickler and Bob Tessmer
Absent:  Carol Timper, Theresa Green, Rachel Beane
Safety Break for Oregon
· Thank you letters need to be sent out.  Paula will write to Tawnya and Bryant, Nichole to Carolyn & Trudy, Dale to the photographer, and Gary to Water.

· Some last minute scrambling was needed by Gary, Paula, and Nichole due to the Water Bureau not having the games they said they would share (apparently they were not allowed to use them).  Thanks to Rhonda in Risk for having a couple of last minute word games to use.  There was a change in the room usage to better facilitate the speakers (to Fir Creek).

· For next year’s safety day we’ll want to reserve our rooms in January.  We should also give some thought to using rooms on the 2nd floor of the Portland Building.

· Budgeting and payment coverage went very smoothly this year due to P-card usage by Tawnya and Paula.

· Suggestions for next year:

Have more advanced marketing.
Reserve the rooms in January.
Have a drawing after each speaker to entice attendees to stay.

Safety Issues
· At a previous meeting Dale had mentioned the need for a fence on a site with a grassy hill.  He’ll follow up with Paul on that.

· Voltage checkers – Dale bought three of the checkers and they have now been issued to Facilities employees.  He’ll look into buying more as well as swapping out the old ones so that they’re no longer used.

· Nichole reported that the wax paper tissues now used in the restrooms are extremely slippery, especially on carpeting.  They can present a hazard when employees don’t dispose of them properly.  Bob will notify Wendy Gibson on the Green Team and Gary will follow up with a written recommendation if necessary.  The committee recommends that a non-waxed replacement be found.
Inspection
· June 5th meet with Dale and Bob (2:00 p.m. in the 2nd floor lobby) to tour some of the building facilities sites. 
Next Meeting & POD
· The next regular meeting will be June 19th with Parking to walk through the POD layout and exercise and to go over the POD purchasing list for supplies.  Paula will meet with a purchasing associate to locate City vendors for pricing.
· Additional POD planned meeting dates will be July 10th and July 24th; the elevator drill date will be July 26th or August 8th.

